Period Ending: January 28, 2010
1. Top Line Growth

Opportunity 


          Status




  Bkg Value 

	To be provided
	
	

	
	
	


2. Operations (Portfolio/Highlights)
NATO: (Lindy Martin)

Program Status:

· Still no NATO approved budget for 2010.
· JCCC:

· 1x ManTech employee and 3x Segovia contractors arrived this past weekend.  Training delay encountered due to no security clearance paperwork on Segovia personnel.
· NCSA requested an additional 4 personnel --- Adobe Connect, MicroSoft Office SharePoint Server, System Admin.
· The incoming NCSA Project Officer for JCCC underwent an emergency appendectomy last week and will be out for 2-3 weeks.  Added strain to a complex training and orientation program. 
· Current NC3A Area 7:  2x resumes (consultants) submitted for the Cost Analyst/Estimator position.
· Current NACMA SMIS:

· NAMCA issued 3 new Purchase Orders for 3 consultants totaling over 660,000 euros today.
· 2x resumes (consultants) submitted for the Senior Logistician position.
· NATO HQs (Area 7):  Received 1 new Purchase Order (for John McCubbin) for 98,000 euros.
· PMO:  nothing significant to report.

· VMR VTC:  nothing significant to report.

· JFTC Bydgoszcz, Poland:  Awaiting PO for 2010.
· JWC Stavanger, Norway:  Awaiting PO for 2010.
· NTM-I:  nothing significant to report.

· JALLC:  separate JALLC report from our PM.

· Ongoing/nothing significant to report:  ACT VTC (JWC, JFTC).

Customer/program issues and resolutions:

· None.
Financial/contract issues and resolutions:

· NCSA issued new instructions for settling official travel.
· Based on Belgian VAT Rep visit (see below), we can expect reimbursement of 400,000+ euros in the near future.
Significant milestones attained or pending:  None.
Important customer visits/interactions:

· Joe visited the interim NCSA PM for the JCCC – LTC Duane Kristensen – and discussed the way ahead.  Significant support also provided to our JCCC folks --- pick up at airport, providing company car, hotel reservations at JFC Brunssum.
· Belgian VAT Rep visited the office on Wednesday and conducted a VAT audit on our invoices.  In addition Yvan and Joe, others present included Marc Quaghebeure, Jacque and Marilyn (our accounting/payroll).  VAT Rep was interested in seeing our operation, we provided an overview of NATO and how we do business, all invoices for 2008 and 2009 were made available for his review.  He was here for over 2 hours.  Overall, no significant problems and we strongly feel that he is fully aware now that we are a legal business in Belgium.

Business development initiatives:

· Active discussion underway with Tandberg for scheduling an upcoming demo.
